Dear Editor-in-Chief,
VELES: Voices of English Language Education Society.

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to submit our research article entitled "The Efficacy of Extensive Listening (EL): Enhancing Student's Listening Competency" for consideration in VELES: Voices of English Language Education Society. The article is co-authored by Rani Aryanti Rukmana, Sri Setyarini, Pupung Purnawarman, and Isra F Sianipar from Universitas Pendidikan Indonesia and Universitas Gadjah Mada, Indonesia.
Our study investigates the impact of extensive listening (EL) on the improvement of students' listening competency, utilizing Collaborative Classroom Action Research as our research methodology. The research process encompassed planning, implementing actions, observation, and reflection, all centered around the application of extensive listening.
We believe that our findings hold substantial implications for English language educators. By providing evidence of the effectiveness of extensive listening as a means to develop students' listening skills.
We appreciate your consideration of our submission to VELES and look forward to the opportunity for our research to contribute to the journal's mission of advancing English language education. Thank you for your time and attention.

Sincerely,

Rani Aryanti Rukmana

